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Implementation Board

16 November 2005

Call to order & Roll call

Lori Levin, Executive Director of the Illinois Criminal Justice Information Authority, called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. Implementation Board members present were:

· Irene Lyons, Office of the Illinois Secretary of State;

· Ken Bouche, Illinois State Police;

· Adrienne Mebane, Cook County State’s Attorney’s Office;

· Dorothy Brown, Clerk of the Circuit Court of Cook County;

· Catherine Maras O’Leary, Cook County Bureau of Information Technology and Automation;

· Paul Fields for Edwin A. Burnette, Law Office of the Cook County Public Defender;

· Rod Ahitow, Illinois Juvenile Justice Commission;

· Michael Waller, Illinois State’s Attorneys’ Association;

· Ronald Lewis, Illinois Public Defender Association;

· Skip Robertson, Administrative Office of the Illinois Courts;

· Michael Tardy, Administrative Office of the Illinois Courts; &

· Katie Kirby, Chicago Crime Commission. 

Administrative matters

After welcoming everyone, Director Levin informed the Board that Mr. Mark Myrent left the project to become the Director of Research for the Cook County Juvenile Probation.  She also explained that although Mr. Robert Boehmer had left the Authority to accept a position as the Director of the Institute for Public Safety Partnerships at the University of Illinois, he would still serve as the chair of the IIJIS Privacy Policy Subcommittee.  Director Levin indicated that she expected both positions to be filled in the near future.

Director Levin next explained that all Implementation Board Members are required to take Ethics Training.  This involves reading a 10-page document and returning a signed certification that it had been read.  Packets were at members’ places and were mailed to absent members.  Director Levin requested that each member’s signed certification be returned to the Authority’s offices by December 9, 2005.

{The minutes from the May 9, 2005 Implementation Board meeting were approved and accepted by a unanimous voice vote}

Election of the Chair

Director Levin explained that she was previously nominated and elected chair on August 14, 2003.  She stated that the IIJIS Implementation Board Administrative Rules provide that the chair serves a two-year term.  There is no limit to the number of terms a chair may serve, but elections are required to take place every other year.  Because Director Levin had been nominated for the elections this year, she asked Mr. Bouche to conduct the elections.  

{After calling for any additional nominations and hearing none, Mr. Ahitow moved to close nominations and elect Director Levin chair of the IIJIS Implementation Board.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by a unanimous voice vote.}

Mr. Bouche then asked all members interested in serving as vice-chair to contact Director Levin by Thanksgiving to express their interest.  

Committee reports

EXECUTIVE STEERING COMMITTEE

Director Levin reported that after discussing the available IIJIS staff resources, the Executive Steering Committee determined that staff should concentrate its efforts on the completion of the IIJIS Privacy Policy.  The Committee also addressed the development of the IIJIS Tactical Plan. Director Levin called on Wil Nagel to summarize the memorandum he prepared for members.  

Mr. Nagel started with the 2005 IIJIS Annual Report’s listing of several candidate business issues identified in the Scenario Gap Analysis.  He indicated that business case documents were being developed in the following areas (1) standardized incident reports; (2) LEADS improvements (specifically Orders of Protection and Warrants); and (3) CHRI improvements.  He cautioned, however, that the business cases being developed were just the beginning and that ultimately business cases should be developed for each of the issues identified in that list.  Mr. Nagel also pointed out that a tactical plan is more than a mere compilation of business case documents.  After reviewing the SEARCH Technical Assistance Report as well as Kentucky’s Integrated Justice Implementation Plan, he proposed a rough outline of the IIJIS Tactical Plan for the Board’s review. 

Mr. Bouche disagreed with the distinction between the state-level and the local-level exchanges as set forth in the memorandum provided to members.  In his opinion, the only way to improve the state-level exchanges discussed in the Scenario is to begin at the development of the local-level document.  He suggested that the Planning & Policy Committee be tasked with the development of the tactical plan.  He expected to convene the next Planning & Policy Committee in early 2006 with representatives from each of the four committees.  An unofficial due date for the tactical plan was set for October 31, 2006.  

Director Levin then asked the committee chairs to develop action plans for the Board’s approval at the next meeting.  She requested that chairs send their reports to her by February 1, 2005.  

Director Levin also reported that the Executive Steering Committee heard a proposal by the Cook County State’s Attorney’s Office regarding their IJIX Project.  Ms. Mebane and Ms. Maras O’Leary then briefly discussed the IJIX project and commented on its use as a county system that can share data with the state systems.  

PLANNING & POLICY COMMITTEE

Mr. Bouche stated that he intended to schedule the next Planning & Policy Committee meeting in January to develop a framework for moving forward with the development of the IIJIS Tactical Plan.  Mr. Bouche also wanted to explore the development of a new subcommittee to address the exchange of justice information with the private-sector security departments.  He raised the possibility of merging the group with the Illinois Terrorism Task Force.  Some members discussed the lack of a distinction between private sector security and the general public.  Director Levin did not object but wanted to ensure that the new subcommittee didn’t overshadow the development of the IIJIS Tactical Plan.

Mr. Nagel stated that the Privacy Policy Subcommittee met on October 18th, 2005.  At that time, the privacy policy included provisions that guide the sharing of information about suspects, arrestees, convicted persons, and five types of victims.  He also stated that the Illinois State Police asked the Privacy Policy Subcommittee to help develop a privacy policy for the Illinois Citizen and Law Enforcement Analysis and Reporting (I-CLEAR) system.  To this end, the state police assigned Master Sergeant Kathleen deGrasse.

Mr. Nagel discussed the three documents at the members’ places.  The first document was the report of the Comparison of official and unofficial sources of criminal history records review.  He explained that the Lessons to be Learned from MATRIX and Incident–Based Crime Analysis documents were developed to help develop the I-CLEAR information sharing policy. 

Finally, Mr. Nagel stated that the GLOBAL Committee has approved the Privacy and Information  Quality Working Group’s Privacy Policy Development Guide for publication.  Not only did Illinois participate in the development of this document but the GLOBAL committee recognizes Illinois’ process as a model for other states to follow.  Mr. Nagel cautioned that we were not yet a true success but that the goal is to become the genuine article.

TECHNICAL COMMITTEE

After briefly discussing the Cook County integration efforts, Ms. Maras O’Leary said that she hoped to convene the IIJIS Technical Committee with the help of Authority Associate Director of Information Systems, Ms. Rose Rossi.  She stated that she sees the role of the Technology Committee as the enablers of integration and looks forward to helping implement the tactical plan

OUTREACH COMMITTEE

Clerk Brown reported that the Outreach Committee’s primary focus over the past year has been the IIJIS Summit, which took place on June 9, 2005.  She stated that the summit brought together over 200 justice officials from across the state to discuss various perspectives on integration, strategic planning, privacy, and interagency cooperation.  Plans are being made to place the summit materials, including video segments, on the IIJIS website.  The Board then discussed a possible Downstate Summit to be held in Springfield next fall. 

{After the Board’s discussion, Mr. Bouche moved for a future downstate  summit in Fall 2006 or Spring 2007 conditional upon space and funding.  The motion was seconded and passed by a unanimous voice vote.}
Clerk Brown also presented members with a draft action plan for the Outreach Committee.  Director Levin asked that it be updated to include milestones for 2006 and that it be presented to the Board at the next meeting.  

FUNDING COMMITTEE

Chief O’Dea, the chair of the Funding Committee was unable to attend this meeting.  Director Levin commented that the work of the Funding Committee would depend largely upon the development of a tactical plan.  

I-CLEAR progress report

Mr. Bouche reported that the I-CLEAR development team completed its system requirements collection and is moving into its build phase.  He explained that the data warehouse would collect information from various source systems and serve as the primary delivery mechanism of justice information at the state level.  Mr. Bouche indicated that developing an I-CLEAR privacy policy is critical and that ISP would not roll out the data warehouse until a policy is developed.  He indicated the work that the Privacy Policy Subcommittee was doing and asked members to search their organizations for people who could help with actually writing policy. 

One of the data warehouse’s source systems will be I-CASE, the statewide case reporting system also being developed by the Illinois State Police.  Mr. Bouche explained that the state police intend to provide I-CASE, free over the LEADS network so that local police departments can utilize the system.  He acknowledged that some departments might wish to retain their existing case management systems and that those departments can develop interfaces to the data warehouse using the Global Justice XML data model.  

New business

Mr. Bouche briefly discussed the 2006 SEARCH Symposium on Justice and Public Safety Information Sharing and suggested that IIJIS send a team of individuals when it is held in March.  He explained that IIJIS representatives attended a previous symposium and brought back a great deal of information.  Director Levin agreed and said that she would look into sources of funding to support the IIJIS team.  

The Board agreed that presentations and updates on county integration efforts would be useful at future Board meetings.  

Ms. Kirby also announced that Mr. Bouche was presented with the Star of Distinction Award on November 15, 2005 at the Chicago Crime Commission’s Stars of Distinction Law Enforcement Awards Dinner in Chicago.  

Adjourn

{Hearing no other business, Ms. Mebane moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was duly seconded and passed by a unanimous voice vote.}

The meeting adjourned at 11:55 a.m.

Respectfully submitted.

